North Central Sectional 4H Leader’s Council Meeting

Saturday, February 27, 2010

Santa Clara County 4H Office

Meeting Minutes, draft

Call to Order:

President Murlin Lee called the meeting to order at 9:34am.

Flag Salute:

The American flag salute and the 4H Pledge were let by Amelia and Sara Aarestad, from Alameda County.

Roll:

Introductions were made around the room, and the red roll book was passed around.

Minutes:

No corrections were made to the November meeting minutes.  Motion to approve by Lorita Sutton, second by Lance Elder.

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer Birgit Hempel not in attendance. Murlin passed along her message that we’re doing alright.

Youth Council Report:

Wendy Clark reported that the Sectional Youth Lock-in will be held Sat/Sun May 22-23 at the Sacramento County 4H Office.  Flyers will be available for youth to take back to their counties.  Limited to the first 50 sign-ups.

Break-out into committee meetings at 9:45am.

Resume business meeting at 10:40am.

State Office Report:

Jane Chin reported that

· she’d been asked to speak to the 123 delegates at the CAL Conference in January and had really enjoyed the experience; 

· together with Mary Ann Smith, she is working to create a liason between the NC and South Sections Leader’s Councils; 

· Sharon Junge is back, part-time, as interim State 4H Director.

· “Regions” will eventually be replaced by one statewide structure (to this, Murlin explained how we currently have a structure of club, county, sectional and state level leader’s councils).

State Council Report:

State 4H Council President Vickie Bosworth explained briefly how the state-level council works.  They meet each April and October.  Information is disseminated to the attending sectional reps who take the info back to their sections and counties.  The state group makes sure State Leader’s Forum at Asilomar happens each November, and they help get State Field Day going each year.  They review State 4H Policy and make sure the rest of the state is aware of any changes in policy.  Vickie also told that the new State 4H Foundation Director, Annette Leland, has collected over $1 million in pledges to our program during her first year on the job.  Her goal is to make the State 4H Foundation a very user-friendly organization, where all the counties can apply for funding to pay for the full-time employees in their 4H offices when needed.  Vickie finished by telling about an upcoming webinar training, which will teach the counties how to apply for these monies.

Committee Reports:

Presentation Day Committee:

Carol Crossett and Cheryl Frasier reported that the event will be help April 10, 2010 at UC Davis.  Entries are due March 1.  All county offices have all the necessary paperwork.  New this year:  Judges will sign in in the Judges Orientation room.  Also new, an interview contest, and a service project silent auction to raise money for the National Guard Park in the Bay Area.

Joe Tavzer from Yolo County spoke about the judging contest.

Family Consumer Science Field Day Committee:

Chair Lorita Sutton is looking for a co-chair.  She wants this event to continue and is considering including primary members.  The event date may move from October to November.

Citizenship Weekend Committee:

Kelsey Arbuckle reported that this May 8-9 event will include a tea party at a local senior center, a city lights hike and an overnight stay for up to 150 4H participants at the luxurious Danville Grange.  A docent will give a presentation on the history of Danville.  Apps are due April 2.

Conferences Committee:

Alice Elder reported that they will continue using the ‘Expectations for Chaperones’ list, and that kids who are signing up to work on this committee are being asked to give names of adults they’d like to work with.  Everyone is asked to scout around for possible locations for upcoming CAL conferences.

CAL Conference:

Cynthia Hinde and Sarah Elder reported that this year’s conference was a success.  There were 168 attendees, and the enthusiastic staff set a good tone.  Cynthia read tidbits of evaluations.

State Ambassador Report:

Seven State Ambassadors were present; Ashley and Darren Coates, Rachel Coe, Cynthia Hinde, Will Simmons, Shelby Wagner and Melissa Withrow.  Shelby reported that SLC sessions ideas are now being accepted.  This year’s conference will have a military theme, ‘Operation 4H’.  Several fun activities are being planned, including a movie/game night, a swim/sports/spirit competition night, and a surprise event.

Cynthia reported that they group is doing lots of advertising and using Facebook to reach youth.

Rachel reported on the SLC dance, which will have a USO theme.

Will reported that they’ve hired a great DJ for SLC who uses a light show.

Ashley reported on the January 4H snow camp, where the State Ambassadors who attended met with the Technology Leadership Team (formerly known as the 4H Computer Corps) to begin working together.

Technology Leadership Team Report:

Murlin reported that they now have new shirts to go with their new name, and that the team isn’t just computer training anymore; rather, they work with conferences to make sure all the technology needed for the event ‘happens’ correctly.  TLT events are currently planned for county levels, and there is a video/photo contest planned for state field day this year.  The term of a TLT has been changed to match with the term of a State Ambassador (July through the following year’s August).  Apps are due soon for the 2010-2011 term.

WRLF Report:

No report, as Rosemarie Woods was not in attendance.

New Business:

Ben Hampton, from Sonoma County, gave a presentation asking for financial assistance with his upcoming 4H Exchange to Japan.  Questions asked included: “Is this a good thing to spend our money on?’ and ‘What will we get back for our investment?’  Motion to give Ben $50.00 toward his trip made by Mary Engebreth, second by Cheryl Fraser.  After further discussion that focused on how our Treasurer’s book wasn’t available to see how much we could afford to give, it was moved by Linda Lynch that we give the $50.00 as a baseline amount, revisit the topic in May when we have the Treasurer’s book, and possibly vote to approve more funding at that time.  Second by Kelly Hinde.

Our next meeting will be Saturday, May 15th in Sonoma County.  The September meeting will possibly be in Yolo County, and November possibly in San Mateo County.

Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned at 12:22pm

